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    CALGARY SNOWMOBILE CLUB 

   Snow Trails & Tales 
  

February 2017 
    
 

New Castle Area Management Plan  Draft : 
The p lanned exclusion of all snowmobiles and OHVôs  
 
As you are all no doubt aware, the Government of Alberta released a new draft plan in January 2017 
for the future management of the Castle Area. The critical impact for us as snowmobilers is that this 
ÄÒÁÆÔ ÐÌÁÎ ×ÉÌÌ ÅØÃÌÕÄÅ !,, ÓÎÏ×ÍÏÂÉÌÅÓ ÁÎÄ /(6ȭÓ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ ÎÅ× ÐÁÒËÓȢ 4ÈÉÓ ÉÓ Á ÃÈÁÎÇÅ ÆÒÏÍ 
'ÏÖÅÒÎÍÅÎÔȭÓ ÐÒÅÖÉÏÕÓ ÐÒÏÐÏÓÁÌÓȟ ÁÎÄ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ ÇÕÉÄÉÎÇ ÄÏÃÕÍÅÎÔȟ ÔÈÅ South Saskatchewan 
Regional Plan (SSRP)ȟ ×ÈÉÃÈ ÉÓ ÔÈÅ 'ÏÖÅÒÎÍÅÎÔȭÓ ÏÖÅÒÁÌÌ ÌÁÎÄ ÍÁÎÁÇÅÍÅÎÔ ÕÓÅ ÐÌÁÎ ÆÏÒ 3ÏÕÔÈÅÒÎ 
Alberta. In the SSRP, snowmobile and OHV access on designated trails in the parks was part of the 
plan. 
 
)Î ÔÈÅ 'ÏÖÅÒÎÍÅÎÔȭÓ *ÁÎÕÁÒÙ ΤΡΣΩ ÐÕÂÌÉÃ ÓÕÒÖÅÙ ÆÏÒ ÉÎÐÕÔ ÏÎ ÔÈÅÉÒ #ÁÓÔÌÅ -ÁÎÁÇÅÍÅÎÔ 0ÌÁÎȟ there is 
no question asking IF Albertans want snowmobile and OHV access to continue. There is only 
question 4 which states that all OHV access to the area WILL be terminated, and then asks how 
quickly this termination of access should occur. (See: Question 4 in: 
https://talkaep.alberta.ca/CastleManagementPlan/survey_tools/castle-provincial-park-and-castle-
wildland-provincial-park-management-plan-survey) 
 

Here is an online petition created by the OHV community that you may wish to review and sign to 
support responsible OHV access on designated trails in the Castle Area and to change the wording 
ÏÆ 1ÕÅÓÔÉÏÎ Φ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ 'ÏÖÅÒÎÍÅÎÔȭÓ #ÁÓÔÌÅ ÓÕÒÖÅÙȢ Details are on the petition. 
 

https://www.change.org/p/amend-castle-provincial-park-castle-
wildland-provincial-park-plan-to-include-ohv-use 

 
The Calgary Snowmobile Club Executive is also preparing materials to circulate to Club membership 
to assist with background information and writing letters to the government on this topic. 

 
Murray Mowchenko 

CSC Club Reporter 
 

NEXT CLUB MEETING ɀ TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 21, 2017 ɀ 7:30 PM 
EAST CALGARY TWIN ARENAS (299 ERINWOODS DRIVE SE) 

 

For up-to-date information on Club events, meetings, photos and news, check out our website at: 
www.calgarysnowmobileclub.net  

4ÈÅ #ÁÌÇÁÒÙ 3ÎÏ×ÍÏÂÉÌÅ #ÌÕÂ Ɇ 0/ "ÏØ ΨΫΪΤȟ 3ÔÎ $ȟ #ÁÌÇÁÒÙȟ !" 4Τ0 Τ'Τ 

https://talkaep.alberta.ca/CastleManagementPlan
https://talkaep.alberta.ca/CastleManagementPlan
https://landuse.alberta.ca/LandUse%20Documents/South%20Saskatchewan%20Regional%20Plan%202014-2024%20-%20February%202017.pdf
https://landuse.alberta.ca/LandUse%20Documents/South%20Saskatchewan%20Regional%20Plan%202014-2024%20-%20February%202017.pdf
https://talkaep.alberta.ca/CastleManagementPlan/survey_tools/castle-provincial-park-and-castle-wildland-provincial-park-management-plan-survey
https://talkaep.alberta.ca/CastleManagementPlan/survey_tools/castle-provincial-park-and-castle-wildland-provincial-park-management-plan-survey
https://www.change.org/p/amend-castle-provincial-park-castle-wildland-provincial-park-plan-to-include-ohv-use
https://www.change.org/p/amend-castle-provincial-park-castle-wildland-provincial-park-plan-to-include-ohv-use
http://www.calgarysnowmobileclub.net/
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Vice Presidentôs Report 
 
Hi Everyone,  
 
I will start off by saying Thank You to all who participated or supported this yearȭs STARS event.  The 
ride was awesome as usual so another big Thanks to our supporting club the CrowSnow Riders for 
hosting their Poker run in conjunction with our fundraiser again this year.  The trails were really fun 
and it was great to get out and ride with our friends new and old.  With regards to funds raised this 
year we are a fair bit short of our target of $5400.  It was a lofty target but essentially anything we 
can muster gets STARS another few miles of flight time so any amount is a success.  Details are as 
follows: 

¶ 8 online contributions totaled $625.00.  I think this was a decent amount for the first time 
and hope to renew this option again next year.   

¶ Manual forms brought in another $495 donations from roughly a dozen contributors for a 
grand total of $1120.   

¶ We have already donated $400 dollars from the Edmonton sled show 50/50 so we will break 
the $1500 mark for the year at a minimum. Again, less than the target but still very 
respectable.  

 
From the world of logo wear the interest in the Fleece jackets surged at the last meeting and I have 
placed that order.  I doubt they will arrive in time for the next general but I will do my best to make 
that happen.   
 

Castle Park  
 
My last note is regarding the Castle Park.  As many of us know a real likely hood of trail closures is 
going to occur as a result of the recently announced revision of the park plan.  I would like to echo 
the calls of many others to reach out to anyone and everyone you can to express your support for 
our continued use of these trails.  Written forms of communication appears to be the best form of 
engagement along with attendance at the rallies.  Please participate in this process even if you think 
itȭs pointless, as future developments may also be affected by the response seen right now.   
 
Thanks, 

Darren Whitney 
VP CSC  
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Safety Search & Rescue Coordinatorôs Report  
 
Well here we are folks, right in the heart of sled season!!  Mother Nature has decided to share her 
white gold with us in the ÐÁÓÔ ÍÏÎÔÈ ÁÎÄ ÈÏÐÅÆÕÌÌÙ ÔÈÅ ÓÎÏ× ×ÉÌÌ ÓÅÔÔÌÅ ÁÎÄ ×ÅȭÌÌ ÁÌÌ ÂÅ ÁÂÌÅ ÔÏ ÅÎÊÏÙ 
it safely!! 
 
On the local scale, things have been relatively calm from all the news feeds that I receive through 
various methods of media.  Globally though, there have been some tragic events that remind us all to 
get informed, get trained, know your terrain and choose it wisely, and get the forecast from 
www.avalanche.ca.  Know before you go! 
 

Vehicle safety:  
 
Well for me personally it has been a quiet month.  Nothing major to report when it comes to 
transportation safety this month.  A quick reminder to check your vehicles over often - before and 
ÁÆÔÅÒ ÅÁÃÈ ÔÒÉÐȟ ÁÓ ×ÅÌÌ ÁÓ ÏÎ Á ÒÅÇÕÌÁÒ ÂÁÓÉÓȢ  )Æ ÙÏÕ ÎÏÔÉÃÅ ÓÏÍÅÔÈÉÎÇ ÉÓÎȭÔ ÑÕÉÔÅ ÒÉÇÈÔȟ ÈÁÖÅ a licensed 
ÔÅÃÈÎÉÃÉÁÎ ÃÈÅÃË ÏÕÔ ÙÏÕÒ ÖÅÈÉÃÌÅ ÉÆ ÙÏÕ ÄÏÎȭÔ ÈÁÖÅ ÔÈÅ ËÎÏ×ÌÅÄÇÅ ÁÎÄȾÏÒ ÔÏÏÌÓ ÔÏ ÐÒÏÐÅÒÌÙ ÄÏ ÔÈÅ 
job. 
 
$ÏÎȭÔ ÆÏÒÇÅÔ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÔÈÅ ÁÄÍÉÎÉÓÔÒÁÔÉÖÅ ÓÉÄÅ ÏÆ ÁÌÌ ÙÏÕÒ ÖÅÈÉÃÌÅÓȢ  %ÎÓÕÒÅ ÙÏÕ ÈÁÖÅ ÖÁÌÉÄ ÐÒÏÏÆ ÏÆ 
insurance with you for all your vehicles (truck, trailer, sled, etc), and that all vehicles are properly 
registered.  As we have seen lately at Cataract Creek and other areas, enforcement officers are out 
checking for these documents and they are so easy to avoid penalty with a quick check over.  TIP OF 
THE MONTH:  As the Alberta Government is no longer sending out renewal notices by Canada Post, 
set a reminder in your smart phone calendar (if you have one) and set it to remind you annually.  If 
ÙÏÕ ÄÏÎȭÔ Ï×Î Á ÓÍÁÒÔ ÐÈÏÎÅȟ ÈÁÖÅ Á ÆÒÉÅÎÄ ÏÆ ÆÁÍÉÌÙ Íember do it for you.  You can also sign up on 
the Government of Alberta website for emailed reminders:  https://www.alberta.ca/vehicle-
registration-renewal-reminders.aspx 
 

Alberta Traffic Safety Calendar 
 
Lastly, on the next page, please refer to the photo of which month we are in, and for the rest of the 
calendar year, for which traffic awareness initiatives are set out by the Alberta Transportation 
department.  Of course we always want to drive safe, but this initiatives are directives sent out for 
law enforcement to clamp down on with the intent to educate and create public awareness. 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.avalanche.ca/
https://www.alberta.ca/vehicle-registration-renewal-reminders.aspx
https://www.alberta.ca/vehicle-registration-renewal-reminders.aspx
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Safety Search & Rescue Coordinatorôs Report continued . . .  
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Safety Search & Rescue Coordinatorôs Report continued . . . 
 

Sled safety:  
 
Again, it has been relatively quiet on the news front from the feeds I receive.  There have been some 
issues in the backcountry of some natural avalanches, as well as some skier and snowmobiler 
triggered slides, but to my knowledge, nothing major has been reported. 
 
On February 26, 2017, from 11:00 AM ɀ 2:00 PM, the Fernie Snowmobile Association, along with 
Avalance Canada, is hosting an Avalanche Awareness session at the Rolling Hills cabin in Fernie.  
More info can be found on: http://www.avalanche.ca/events/aad-fernie-snowmobile-association.  
You can also find some brief info at:  http:// ferniesnowmobile.com/event/fsa-avalanche-awareness-
days/Ȣ  4ÒÁÉÌÓ ÆÅÅÓ ×ÉÌÌ ÌÉËÅÌÙ ÁÐÐÌÙȢ  !ÃÃÏÒÄÉÎÇ ÔÏ &ÅÒÎÉÅȭÓ ×ÅÂÓÉÔÅȟ #ÏÁÌ #ÒÅÅË ÓÔÁÇÉÎÇ ÁÒÅÁ ÉÓ ÓÔÉÌÌ 
ÃÌÏÓÅÄ ÁÎÄ ÓÔÁÇÉÎÇ ÉÓ ÏÕÔ ÏÆ -ÏÒÒÉÓÅÙ ÁÔ ÔÈÉÓ ÔÉÍÅȢ  0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÃÈÅÃË &ÅÒÎÉÅȭÓ ×ÅÂÓÉÔÅ ÆÏÒ ÄÅÔÁÉÌÓ ÃÌÏÓÅÒ to 
the events. 
 

Personal safety:  
Last month my educational topic was on the five methods of heat loss (conduction, convection, 
radiation, evaporation, respiration).  This month I provide some quick insight into shelters and some 
of the pros and cons for each. 
Shelters can be quite a personal choice when it comes to what you think you may need in the 
backcountry if you are forced to spend the night.  Considerations such as:  How much room do I 
have?  How much weight can I carry?  Is this practical for the environment I will be in?  What size of 
shelter will work or me?  Will it work for others if needed?  There are several sources out there for 
×ÈÁÔ ËÉÎÄÓ ÏÆ ÓÈÅÌÔÅÒÓ ÁÒÅ ÁÖÁÉÌÁÂÌÅȢ  "ÅÌÏ× ÁÒÅ Á ÆÅ× ÏÐÔÉÏÎÓ ÆÏÒ ÒÅÆÅÒÅÎÃÅȟ ÂÕÔ ÁÇÁÉÎȟ ÉÔȭÓ ÁÌÌ 
personal! 
 

Simple Tarp 
 
The simple tarp set up as a lean-to  is a very 
quick and simple method.  This will keep 
you out of the wind/snow/rain and lessen 
the chances of some of the methods of 
heat loss previously mentioned.  What this 
style also allows for is potentially more 
than one person (so not everyone has to 
carry a shelter in your group) as well as to 
create a small fire at the entrance way to 
generate heat (use caution to not melt 
your shelter!)  Another bonus is that if you 
have to set up a shelter over someone 
who has become sick or injured and 
cannot move, a tarp is an easy way to 
prevent that person from becoming 

further exposed to the elements and complicating the first aid and rescue situation.  A draw back to 
this style of shelter is that there is not a moisture barrier between you and the ground.  A barrier or 
an insulated ground mat will also go along way for comfort and heat retention throughout the night. 

http://www.avalanche.ca/events/aad-fernie-snowmobile-association
http://ferniesnowmobile.com/event/fsa-avalanche-awareness-days/
http://ferniesnowmobile.com/event/fsa-avalanche-awareness-days/
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Safety Search & Rescue Coordinatorôs Report continued . . . 
 

Commercial Tarp 
 
Similar to a basic tarp, commercial 
products are available.  They are very light 
weight, but can get a little heavier on the 
wallet.  They have similar pros and cons as a 
basic tarp but keep in mind, the commercial 
silicon impregnated style of tarps are water 
resistant until you make contact with them 
from the inside ɀ then the water wicks 
through the material and you and/or your 
gear can become soaked. 
 

 

Personal Bivvy Tent 
 
Personal Bivvy tents are also a great lightweight option 
to carry.  Very water resistant, quick and easy to set up, 
and makes you look like a giant hot dog to a wolf or a 
bear!  A lot of these newer aged bivvy tents are now 
coming lined with heat reflecting material on the inside 
×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ ÔÈÅÏÒÙ ÔÈÁÔ ÙÏÕȭÌÌ ÓÔÁÙ ×ÁÒÍÅÒ ×ÈÉÌÅ ÉÎÓÉÄÅ ɀ 
similar to a baked potato in the oven!  A big 
consideration for this style though is the issue of a sick 
or injured person you cannot move.  This would be 
almost impossible to set up around a person, and 
continue to treat and/or assess a person in need of 
medical aid. 
 

Emergency Zone Reflective Tent and Sleeping Bag 
 

Another product that I been recently 
introduced to is the Emergency Zone 
Reflective Tent and Sleeping Bag.  This is a 
commercial product found online at:  
http://www.emergencyzone.com/HeatStore-
Reflective-Tent-p/117.htm and 
http://www.emergencyzone.com/HeatStore-
Reflective-Survival-Sleeping-Bag-p/116.htm.  
Personally I have not tired and/or tested these 
ÐÒÏÄÕÃÔÓ ÙÅÔȟ ÂÕÔ )ȭÍ ÈÏÐÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÂÅÆÏÒÅ ÔÈÅ ÅÎÄ 
ÏÆ ×ÉÎÔÅÒ ÁÎÄ ÓÅÅ ÈÏ× ÔÈÅÙ ÒÁÔÅȢ  )ȭÌÌ ÕÐÄÁÔÅ ÔÈÅ 
ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓÈÉÐ ÉÆ )ȭÍ ÁÂÌÅ ÔÏ ÐÕÌÌ ÏÆÆ ÔÈÉÓ 
experiment!!! 

 

http://www.emergencyzone.com/HeatStore-Reflective-Tent-p/117.htm
http://www.emergencyzone.com/HeatStore-Reflective-Tent-p/117.htm
http://www.emergencyzone.com/HeatStore-Reflective-Survival-Sleeping-Bag-p/116.htm
http://www.emergencyzone.com/HeatStore-Reflective-Survival-Sleeping-Bag-p/116.htm
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Safety Search & Rescue Coordinatorôs Report continued . . .  
 

Quinzee 
 
One other method to consider while in 
the snow would be a snow quinzee.  
Sounds like fun to be a child again and 
build a snow fort!  If youȭre in the 
backcountry and it was the difference 
of shelter vs. no shelter, dig a snow 
fort!  But some considerations would 
be: 

¶ No one may find you if an air search 
was underway. 

¶ You may not be able to dig yourself if 
you are injured; nor could you move an 
injured person inside if you needed to. 

¶ Needs to be well ventilated so you 
ÄÏÎȭÔ run out of oxygen. 

¶ The possibility of it collapsing on you is 
a consideration. 
 
 

There are a lot of options out there when it comes to survival gear regarding personal safety.  Take 
the time to do some research and find out what may (or may not) work for you.  Go to the outdoor 
stores and see what they have in stock for gear.  Talk to someone who has experience, not just 
ÐÒÏÄÕÃÔ ËÎÏ×ÌÅÄÇÅ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÐÕÒÐÏÓÅ ÏÆ ÓÅÌÌÉÎÇ ÍÅÒÃÈÁÎÄÉÓÅȢ  2ÅÍÅÍÂÅÒȟ ÉÆ ÙÏÕȭÒÅ ÐÒÅÐÁÒÅÄ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ 
worst, it reduces the chances of being in a bad situation; when ÙÏÕȭÒÅ ÎÏÔ ÐÒÅÐÁÒÅÄ ÏÒ ÔÈÉÎËȟ ȰIÔ ÃÁÎȭÔ 
ÈÁÐÐÅÎ ÔÏ ÍÅȱȟ ÙÏÕ ÈÁÖÅ Á ÇÒÅÁÔÅÒ ÃÈÁÎÃÅ ÏÆ ÂÅÃÏÍÉÎÇ Á ÓÔÁÔÉÓÔÉÃȦȦȦ 
"ÅÌÏ× ÁÒÅ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÍÍÏÎ ÌÉÎËÓ )ȭÌÌ ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅ ÔÏ ÓÈÁÒÅ ÁÎÄ ÕÐÄÁÔÅ ÁÓ ×Å ÇÏȡ 
https://www.theweathernetwork.com/ca 
http://altasnowmobile.ab.ca/ 
http://www.avalanche.ca 
http://www.avalanche.ca/news/transceiver-interference 
http://www.zacstracs.com 
http://backcountryaccess.com 
http://www.snowpulse.com/en/rubrique/snowpulse-partner/allgemeine-informationen/ 
https://www.abs-airbag.com 
http://www.saferoads.com/pdf/Pocket-Guide-to-Snowmobile-Safety.pdf 
http://snoriderswest.com/ 
http://www.survivenature.com/snow.php 
http://bicorescue.com/ 
www.backcountryascender.com 
 
In the meantime, keep your track on the trail and safe sledding! 

Cam Monteith 
CSC SSR 

https://www.theweathernetwork.com/ca
http://altasnowmobile.ab.ca/
http://www.avalanche.ca/
http://www.avalanche.ca/news/transceiver-interference
http://www.zacstracs.com/
http://backcountryaccess.com/
http://www.snowpulse.com/en/rubrique/snowpulse-partner/allgemeine-informationen/
https://www.abs-airbag.com/
http://www.saferoads.com/pdf/Pocket-Guide-to-Snowmobile-Safety.pdf
http://snoriderswest.com/
http://www.survivenature.com/snow.php
http://bicorescue.com/
http://www.backcountryascender.com/
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Membership Coordinator ôs Report  

 
 
To ensure that you purchase a Club Membership and not just an ASA Trail Pass, please purchase 
your Club Membership through any of the following options: 

¶ At a Club general meeting 

¶ At Snowmobile dealers in Calgary and Cochrane 

¶ The PayPal ÌÉÎË ÏÎ ÏÕÒ ×ÅÂÓÉÔÅȭÓ Join the Club page below: 

o http://www.calgarysnowmobileclub.net/calgary_snow_mobile_club_join.html 
o (NOTE: The PayPal option adds a $5 to $10 convenience fee to defray PayPal costs. 

¶ The Mail-in form at the end of each newsletter 

¶ The Mail-ÉÎ ÆÏÒÍ ÄÏ×ÎÌÏÁÄÅÄ ÆÒÏÍ ÏÕÒ ×ÅÂÓÉÔÅȭÓ Join the Club page: 
http://www.calgarysnowmobileclub.net/calgary_snow_mobile_club_join.html 

 
Thank-you for your support. 

Glen Gillis 
CSC Membership 

 

http://www.calgarysnowmobileclub.net/calgary_snow_mobile_club_join.html
http://www.calgarysnowmobileclub.net/calgary_snow_mobile_club_join.html
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Treasurerôs Report  ï West Yellowstone  
Judy & Bob, Ralph & Rena, and Cameron & Patricia went down to West Yellowstone in early 
February. While there, they ran into Lloyd & Debbie and Jim, also from the Calgary Club. Here are 
some photos from their trip.  
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Treasurerôs Report ï West Yellowstone  continued . . .  

  


